APPENDIX B

Extract of Minute (D58/68) of the Use of Resources Scrutiny Panel meeting held on 5th April, 2012 – Shared Services 

68 SHARED SERVICES
The Senior Scrutiny Support Officer submitted a written report which provided a summary on the current position in relation to West Yorkshire wide initiatives on shared services.   The Association of West Yorkshire Authorities (AWYA) had been working on identifying services where efficiencies could be identified through shared services and shared procurement.  The Fresh Start for Calderdale Programme 2011 identified “sharing services within the Council, with other local services and councils” as a priority and savings of £1m and £1.5m in the next two years were already identified in Calderdale’s budget figures.  AWYA had commissioned consultants to examine the opportunities that may arise from a shared service delivery model.
Councillor Wardhaugh advised that sharing services would make savings and improve services for local people.  There were areas of challenge in sharing services and it was essential that this work was driven from the top down.  Shared services needed to be viewed as an improvement on outcomes rather than protection for existing staff and it was important that Council Leaders led this.
Councillor Battye, Leader of the Council, attended the meeting and addressed the Panel.  She advised that the Council needed to be clear on the potential of shared services.  West Yorkshire Chief Executives were taking leads on many different areas of shared services and regular reports and feedback were received.  There were many examples of shared services already in existence such as the Waste Disposal Contract with Bradford Council and officers from Calderdale regularly worked informally with officers from other Councils.  Greater Manchester Council had formalised close council arrangements and had worked on transport and collaborated on children’s social care placements and this could be a good model for West Yorkshire to look at.  More formal shared work had been carried out on Legal Services, however more could be done through the Joint Economic Development and Local Enterprise Partnership.

Members commented on the following issues:

· Councillors had had experience of Councils working jointly on playground design which had worked really well.

· It was essential that the Council continued to track the savings achieved through joint working.

· Changes to IT systems should be monitored and regular reviews were carried out to ensure that the systems that were in place were what the Council needed.

· It was essential that West Yorkshire Authorities kept an eye on what  Manchester Authorities were doing.  Calderdale residents had many links to Manchester with people regularly commuting there.

· The Council was producing good software which was now being sold.  It was important that we made other councils aware of what we had developed.  Councillor Battye advised that we may be able to share services with other organisations.  A brochure of services that we could offer to schools would be made available.  This may be extended to other organisations such as the Clinical and Commissioning Group.

IT WAS AGREED that 

(a) Councillor Battye be thanked for attending the meeting and addressing the Panel; and

(b) the Scrutiny Support Officer be requested to provide a quarterly update to this Panel on the savings, outcomes and progress of shared services for the next twelve months.

(Councillor Wardhaugh declared a personal interest in the above item as he was employed by SCOPE.)
